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Dear Fellow Missionaries, Pastors & Friends: 
 
Another month has passed, and what a month it was! It was jam-packed with 
opportunities to preach in both English and Japanese at our regular Japan-
ese services, once in a while for the Grandview Baptist Church (see picture 
#7), then there are the Japanese Ladies’ Bible Study (#1), hospital visits 
(on others), visitation, the monthly Precious Memories Support Ministry 
luncheons, and my involvement in the SOS Soulwinning program.  
Margaret is sure enjoying being a missionary wife and is greatly involved. 
 
Besides a great month for our ministries, I must make a plea for special 
prayer. It seems it was my time to have physical problems. First I had a sleep 
test. It seems I stop breathing when I’m sleeping, so now I have sleep apnea 
and have to use a CPAP. Then I didn’t like hearing that I have emphysema.  

Despite these minor problems, I feel the same as always and it hasn’t slowed me 
up one iota. The work goes on as usual; maybe even more. As for Margaret, you 
would never know she had a 4-stent operation about 7 months ago. She now 
works out at home before going to the fitness center to work out there. See pix #5 
to see her in the shirt she was awarded for going there 1000 times. She taught 
the final lesson on the book of Ruth to the Japanese ladies this week. 
 
The churches in Japan that we started way back in the 50’s, 60’s and 70’s  
continue to prosper. I periodically hear how things are progressing. Those 
churches have started other churches and those churches have started other 
churches, so I have no idea how many churches have resulted from those early 
days in Japan. On my last trip there, I preached in many churches. Every so often 
someone that I don’t even know told me, “If you hadn’t come to Japan, I might 
never have been saved and our church might never be here.” Well, all I can say 
is, “To God be the glory!”  

  I hope you enjoy the pictures I put in my monthly prayer letters. This time I put 3  
 really old pictures there. Time has a way of marching on. I believe we are in the 
night time of world history. What we do for the Lord must be done now. That’s 

why Margaret and I have decided to keep Serving Our Saviour until He calls Margaret and I home, 
or all of us home at the rapture. I’m looking forward to that day! What a day of rejoicing that will be! 
To those who support us, we want to say “thank you very much.” 
 
God bless you,                                            
      

1.Japanese ladies’ 
Bible Study 
2.WW2 Japan Occu-
pation fierce soldier 
3.Gabriel blowing his 
horn 
4.Studying Japanese 
5.Margaret—1000 to 
Fitness Center 
6.Pastor Akira Ueda 
& me at Okazaki 
BBC 
7.Self-explanatory  


